HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

June 17, 2008
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Vice Chairperson Sandy Brewer in the Council Chambers at 101N Center Point Road. Members present were Sandy Brewer, Beverly Daws, Troy Andersen and Richard Larson. Also present was Loren Leach Eng., Water Operator Marty Recker, and Secretary Debra Larson. Absent were Charles Fridal and Water Superintendent Carl Ransford.
Roll was called.
Larson moved to approve the agenda. Daws seconded. Carried.

Daws moved to approve the minutes of May 2008. Larson seconded. Carried.

Brewer moved to pay the bills. Larson seconded. Carried.

Daws moved to approve the financial report of May 2008. Andersen seconded. Carried.

BUSINESS:
Tom Patterson was present and spoke about the water leak that happen about 2 weeks ago. He wanted to know why the Water Department couldn’t just fix the problem, when it was thought to be a service leak, and then bill him.  He also wanted to know why the Water Department doesn’t do inspections on Saturday’s.  He did say that once the Water Department guys took over that they did a great job. They worked together and got the work done fast and efficiently.  He wants to be put on the Agenda for next months meeting for further discussion.
Daws introduced and made motion to pass Resolution 13-08 Setting Public Hearing for Water Rates Brewer seconded. Carried. Roll was called.

AYES: Brewer, Daws, Larson, Andersen

NAY: None

ABSENT: Fridal

Larson introduced and made motion to pass Resolution 14-08 Amending Article 3 Section 11 of the Rules and Regulations. Andersen seconded. Carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Brewer, Daws, Larson, Andersen

NAY: None

ABSENT: Fridal

Larson introduced and made motion to pass Resolution 15-08 Setting Holiday Schedule for Fiscal Year 2008/2009. Daws seconded. Carried. Roll was called.

AYES: Brewer, Daws, Larson, Andersen

NAY: None

ABSENT: Fridal

Andersen introduced and made motion to pass Resolution 16-08 Approving Change Order #3 for Well #9. Brewer seconded. Carried. Roll was called.

AYES: Brewer, Daws, Larson, Andersen

NAY: None

ABSENT: Fridal

Superintendent’s Report:
In the absence of Ransford, Water Operator Marty Recker explained to the board about supplying water to Cedar Rapids last week. Recker also told the board about some problems the lightening caused at the iron plant on Saturday June 14.
Larson moved to adjourn meeting. Brewer seconded.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:05pm.

                                                                                __________________________




                                            Vice-Chairperson, Sandra Brewer
ATTEST:

_____________________

Debra Larson, Secretary
